

## Magic Valley Gold Buckle Club

## **Fact Sheet**

**Purpose Statement:** The Gold Buckle Club (GBC) is a non-profit, 501c7, voluntary association of members organized exclusively to provide financial support to the Magic Valley Stampede Rodeo, other rodeo related groups and the western way of life.

**Financial:** The funds generated by the membership dues and the ongoing operation of the GBC are used primarily in three directions. Roughly one third goes directly to the Magic Valley Stampede Rodeo either as additions to prize money or in some cases infrastructure, a third goes to support other rodeo related events and the other third goes back to the GBC for operational expenses. Membership will be advised on all proposed expenditures at the regular monthly membership meetings. All gift donations must receive a two third approval of the Advisory Board on any particular proposal.

## **Membership Privileges**

At the onset of becoming a member of the GBC and paying the initial year membership dues, a custom buckle and pendant are ordered for the member(s). All buckles and pendants are numbered and recorded primarily for security concerns.

**Rodeo:** During the three nights performance of the MVS rodeo a hospitality room is set up for the members of the GBC. Each evening all GBC members are invited to dinner and hosted bar, by the GBC. All GBC members have full access to the hospitality area during the rodeo. Additionally, reserved seating and open event areas are available for the GBC members adjacent to the Gold Buckle Club.

**Parking:** GBC members will have designated parking near the Gold Buckle hospitality area. Reserved parking is available during the three performance nights of the Magic Valley Stampede Rodeo and the Junior Rodeo.

**Member Events:** Two to three general membership events, not associated with the Magic Valley Stampede Rodeo, will be hosted each year by the Gold Buckle Club. Most events are member/guest events.

**Member Meetings:** The GBC shall hold a General Member Meetings at a minimum bi-annually. Advisory Committee meetings may be held separately.